
Spring 2020 Temporary “W” (Withdrawn) Policy 
 

Applicable to students who withdraw from a course after the first week and no later than 5:00pm on 
Wednesday, May 6, 2020. Withdrawals processed by the end of the first week are not recorded on the 
official academic record.  Withdrawals processed after the first week but by 5:00pm on Wednesday, May 
6, will be recorded as a “W” on the student’s official academic record.  A student withdrawing after May 
6, 2020 and during the final exam week for any reason – other than medical or non-academic hardship – 
will receive grades of “F” which will be used in computing the cumulative grade point average.  Note: For 
courses that are taught only in the second half of the semester, the withdrawal deadline will be the same. 

  
“W” is also applicable when a student, with the approval of the Dean of Students of the University, 
withdraws from a course anytime during the semester for a verified medical or other verified non-academic 
hardship.  A “W” is not calculated in a student’s grade point average and the course can be repeated for 
change of grade at Mount Union or as a transient course at another institution (with approval). As always, 
students should consult with Student Financial Aid and the Business Office prior to withdrawing from a 
course. 
 


